Joint Powers Board

January 25, 2016
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN 

Commissioner Haack called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.
Members Present:
Kip Bruender, Joy Cohrs, David Gliszinski, David Haack, Tom Mahoney and John Roper
Staff Present: 

Diane Halvorson, Heather Gleason
I.
Approval of Agenda
Commissioner Haack called for the approval of the agenda.  A motion to approve the agenda was made by Commissioner Roper and seconded by Commissioner Mahoney.  The motion carried. 

II.
Approval of Minutes 
Commissioner Haack called for the approval of the September minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Commissioner Mahoney and seconded by Commissioner Gliszinski.  The motion carried.
III.
Joint Powers Agreement
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the Joint Powers Agreement with recommended changes.  It was requested that the Commissioners bring to county boards for signatures. 
IV.
Program Year 2014 Results

Financial Report

Lynn Sorenson, MN Valley Action Council, reviewed the annual report of revenues and expenditures.  Revenues for the year were $6.3 million, expenditures were $4.4 million.  It was noted that many of the revenues are for multiple years.  Lynn also reviewed the 2014 audit results.  WIA Adult, Youth and Dislocated Worker programs were reviewed.  There were no findings or questioned costs.  

Program Results  
A total of 91 WIA Dislocated Workers, 256 State Dislocated Workers, 105 WIA Adults, 145 WIA Youth and 291 Minnesota Youth were served.  This year there was specialized programming for youth in foster care, teen parents on the MFIP program, youth from communities of color, youth with disabilities, youth internships in Martin County, Partners In Career Exploration as well as adult programming in healthcare and manufacturing careers through FastTRAC and Opportunities for Older Workers and Offenders.

The report included a summary of participants that received training, the post-secondary institution they were attending, the amount of training funds spent at each institution and the occupations that individuals are being trained.  We provided training for 254 participants last year for careers in demand industries such as:  health care, manufacturing, technology, education and social assistance, transportation and trades.

V.
Youth Services Request for Proposals (RFP)
Heather Gleason reported that the Youth RFP Task Force reviewed one proposal from Minnesota Valley Action Council.  MVAC was asked to respond in writing to a few items for clarification and will meet with the Task Force on December 22 for a face to face meeting.  The Task Force recommended MVAC as the service provider for WIOA Youth Services contingent on satisfactory response during the December 22 meeting.  Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the proposal abstract.  A motion to approve MVAC as the service provider for WIOA Youth Services was made by Commissioner Bruender and seconded by Commissioner Roper.  The motion carried.

VII.
Staff Update
Diane Halvorson reported that we will be going through the RFP process for Adult and DW Services.  Commissioner Gliszinski volunteered to assist with the process. 

We will be hiring a Rural Career Counseling Coordinator that will be working with businesses and schools in the 23 county area of South Central and Southwest Minnesota.

Kato Engineering will be laying off 50 additional employees.  Meetings with employees impacted by the layoff are scheduled for this week.
Heather Gleason reported that a group of organizations has been planning an event for high school students and job seekers to bring awareness to the LPN, PCA, and CNA careers.  The event is scheduled for February 24th and will include a panel, information sessions and a job fair. The event is for high school students and job seekers interested in healthcare careers. 

IX.
Other Business
The next meeting of the Joint Powers Board will be at 4:00 p.m. on Monday, March 21, 2016. 
Meeting adjourned.
